
 

 

 

 
 

 

Alan E. Schoenfeld 
 

+1 212 937 7294 (t) 
+1 212 230 8888 (f) 

alan.schoenfeld@wilmerhale.com 

October 21, 2024 

Via Hand Delivery & Electronic Filing 
Hon. Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20543 
 
 Re: Tamer Mahmoud et al. v. Thomas W. Taylor et al., No. 24-297 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

I am counsel of record to respondents Thomas W. Taylor et al. in the above-captioned case.  On 
July 24, 2024, Petitioners in this case submitted to the Chief Justice an application to extend the 
time to file a petition for a writ of certiorari by 30 days.  The Chief Justice granted that 
application on July 26, 2024.  The petition for a writ of certiorari was then filed on September 
12, 2024, and was docketed on September 16, 2024.  Respondents filed a waiver of response on 
October 15, 2024.  On October 17, 2024, the Court requested a response to the petition by 
November 18, 2024. 

Pursuant to Supreme Court Rule 30.4, I respectfully request a 30-day extension of time within 
which to file a response to the petition, up to and including December 18, 2024.  This extension 
is requested due to the press of other matters and the need to consider and thoroughly respond to 
the petition and the amicus briefs that have been filed. 

 

        Respectfully submitted, 

 

        /s/ Alan E. Schoenfeld   
        Alan E. Schoenfeld 

 

cc (by electronic mail):  Eric S. Baxter, Frederick W. Claybrook Jr., Deborah Dewart, Richard 
Shawn Gunnarson, Christopher Theodore Holinger, Christopher E. Mills, William Jeffrey Olson, 
Gene Clayton Schaerr, Eric W. Treene, John Marc Wheat, Michael Ray Williams 

 


